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AN ACT relating to the state fair; creating the 100th state 
fair celebration account; authorizing matching fund 
distributions from the account as specified; providing 
rulemaking authority; providing a sunset; providing an 
appropriation; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 11-10-116 and 11-10-117 are created 
to read: 

 
11-10-116.  100th state fair celebration account; 

distributions; rulemaking authority.  
 
(a)  There is created the 100th state fair celebration 

account.  Funds from the account shall be expended to 
finance and promote the 100th state fair celebration at the 
2012 Wyoming state fair.  Any individual, agency, local 
government, organization or entity may contribute funds or 
gifts to finance and promote the 100th state fair 
celebration.  All funds contributed to the department for 
the purposes of this section shall be deposited in the 
100th state fair celebration account. When funds deposited 
in the account from any individual, agency, local 
government, organization or entity total at least one 
hundred thousand dollars ($100,000.00) the director shall 
authorize a matching distribution of state funds from the 
account to the Wyoming state fair account for the purposes 
of this section.  The director may authorize subsequent 
additional matching fund distributions to the state fair 
account from the account on a monthly basis.  Total 
distributions of state funds from the account shall not 
exceed two hundred fifty thousand dollars ($250,000.00).  
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(b)  All funds remaining in the account on June 30, 
2013 which were donated from any individual, agency, local 
government, organization or entity shall be transferred to 
the state fair account. 

 
(c)  The director is authorized to promulgate rules 

and regulations in accordance with the Wyoming 
Administrative Procedure Act to implement this section. 

 
11-10-117.  Sunset.  
 

W.S. 11-10-116 is repealed June 30, 2013.  
 
Section 2.  There is appropriated from the general 

fund to the 100th state fair celebration account two hundred 
fifty thousand dollars ($250,000.00).  Any legislatively 
appropriated funds remaining in the account on June 30, 
2013 shall revert to the general fund.  

 
Section 3.  The appropriation in section 2 of this act 

shall be reduced dollar for dollar by any funds 
appropriated in 2011 Senate File 0001 for the purposes of 
this act. 
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Section 4.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 

 
 
 
 

    
Speaker of the House   President of the Senate 
 
   
 Governor  
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I hereby certify that this act originated in the Senate. 
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